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Huw Evans,

Taylor Wimpey South Wales,
Ground Floor,

Eastern Business Park

Wen Fawr Lane

St. Mellons 
Cardiff,

CF3 5EA
Dear Sir,

Town and Country Planning Act, 1990 (as amended)

Planning Permission Reference: 2012/00937/FUL

Proposal: Proposed development of 87 No. residential units with associated public open space, landscaping, the creation of two new access points into the site from Trem Echni and diversion of the Public Right of Way 

Location: Land South of the Railway Line, Trem Echni, Rhoose Point, Rhoose

Discharge of conditions 11, 12 & 13
I refer to the above referenced planning permission approved on 15 May 2014 and the details submitted in respect of the conditions of that permission under your cover letter of 22 May 2014. I apologise for the delay in responding, however I have been waiting for Welsh Water to comment on the acceptability of the submitted details.
Condition 11 – Hydraulic Modelling Assessment

 Welsh Water have confirmed that hydraulic modelling assessment of the public sewer network (completed by DCWW dated 9 January 2014)  has been undertaken in accordance with the requirements of Condition no. 11. They have recommended that the condition is partially discharged, with full discharge being held in abeyance pending written confirmation that the improvements identified by the hydraulic modelling assessment have been completed.
Condition 12 – Full details of the drainage of new foul drainage 
The foul communications shown on the drainage arrangements (Section 104 layout plan 0460/401E) submitted pursuant to the discharge of Condition 12 accord with those identified by the hydraulic modelling assessment. Accordingly, WW have confirmed that they are able to recommend that Condition 12 is discharged. This condition is therefore approved in so far as it relates to the agreed arrangements as specified above.
Condition 13 – Scheme for comprehensive and integrated drainage of the site.
We have examined the drainage arrangements shown on the drawings submitted pursuant to the discharge of condition no. 13, and note that surface water will be disposed of via a surface water sewer. We understand that the surface water sewer in question was designed to accommodate the surface water discharges from the employment use that preceded the proposed development, which had a larger impermeable area, and as such the proposed development, with its reduced impermeable area, would provide a betterment. On that basis, we are able to recommend that condition no. 13 is discharged.
Yours faithfully,


M. Goldsworthy

Operational Manager Development & Building Control

28 August 2014
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The Vale of Glamorgan Council


Dock Office, Barry Docks,Barry  CF63 4RT


Tel: (01446) 700111


TCyngor Bro Morgannwg


Swyddfa’r Doc, Dociau’r Barri, Y Barri CF63 4RT
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Correspondence is welcomed in Welsh or English/Croesawir Gohebiaeth yn y Gymraeg neu yn Saesneg
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Robert Thomas, Director of Development Services/ Cyfarwyddwr Gwasanaethau Datblygu

